

Borough of Spring Grove

Mayor Beverly R. Hilt

Spring Grove Borough Council
Meeting Minutes
Borough Office – 1 Campus Avenue
May 20, 2024, at 7:00 P.M.

Borough Council

Kevin E. March, *President*Peter A. Lombardi, *Vice-President*

Robert W. Whyland, President Pro-Tempore

Kristina N. Ruby Phillip M. Klocek Tyler S. White Darrell A. Ledford

Borough Secretaries
Nicolle E. Ruth
Scott P. Miller

The Spring Grove Borough Council met for a regular session on May 20, 2024. President Kevin March called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

BOROUGH COUNCIL PRESENT:

Kevin March
Peter Lombardi
Phillip Klocek
Darrell Ledford
Robert Whyland

Tyler White Kristina Ruby, Via Phone

ALSO PRESENT:

Scott Miller, Operations Manager Nicolle Ruth, Business Manager Danielle Robison, Administrative Assistant Beverly Hilt, Mayor Peter Ruth, Solicitor Collin Fox, ARRO Engineer

Visitors

Officer Ray K, YCRPD

Tracey Crouse

Teri Miller

Wade Miller

Kandi March

Connie Hamilton

James Hamilton

Amber Christian

Robert Christian

Kim Barnes

Judy Renda

Amber

Graham Connor

Brittany Ross

Chris Smith

Lisa Winemiller

Brian Winemiller

Joel Leese

Neil Ferree

Scott Thomes

Keith Krout

Wes Krout

Tracey Gross
Tyler Gross
Pat MacDonald

Pledge of Allegiance

Public Comment

Teri Miller spoke on the quality of life for residents on Water Street.

Brian Winemiller spoke on the quality of life for residents on Water Street.

Wade Miller spoke on the quality of life for residents on Water Street.

Pat MacDonald spoke on the quality of life for residents on Water Street.

Robert Christian spoke on the quality of life for residents on Water Street.

Kandi March spoke on the quality of life for residents on Water Street.

Meeting Minutes

Minutes from the April 1, 2024, Committee Meeting was presented. Peter Lombardi made a motion to approve the minutes. Phillip Klocek seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Minutes from the April 15, 2024, Regular Council Meeting was presented. Darrell Ledford made a motion to approve the minutes. Tyler White seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Treasurer's Report

Expenses in April totaled \$229,756.62. Budget vs. actual report was provided. Robert Whyland questioned if all items were budgeted. Borough staff confirmed that all items were budgeted. Peter Lombardi made a motion to approve. Phillip Klocek seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Administrative Reports

President

No Comment

Mayor

Mayor Beverly Hilt stated Brent Auchey and Garrett Strouse apologized for not being able to attend tonight's meeting. Friendship Hose Company had 41 calls in the Borough.

Friendship Hose Fire Company

Not Present

Police

Officer Ray K indicated the police will be more present in the Borough.

Solicitor

No Comment

Engineering Report

MS4

BMP and outfall inspections are completed for the year.

Zoning, Code, & Parking Enforcement Reports

Borough staff discussed the Spring Grove Hotel with council.

Wastewater Treatment Plant Report

Matt Bollinger is working with Smith's to see if sludge can be hauled and processed at Jackson Township's plant.

Recreation

Council reviewed approved minutes and finance report. Council asked if they can have a field rental report.

Committee Reports

PennDOT approved the necessary permit to shut Main St down for the Halloween Parade. The committee will be meeting sometime in June.

The empty field between the Borough Office and Dollar General has been secured as parking for this year's Christmas Tree Lighting.

Old Business

New Business

1. Council considered approval of Resolution 04-2024, Establishing the means upon which the Borough will accept loose change and small bills as payment. Peter Lombardi made a motion to approve. Robert Whyland seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Correspondence and Other Business

Adjournment

Robert Whyland made the motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Phillip Klocek. The motion passed. President Kevin March adjourned the meeting at 9:09 PM. The next Regular Council Meeting is scheduled for June 17, 2024, at 7:00 PM at the Borough Office.

Respectfully Submitted,

Danielle Robison, Administrative Assistant